BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, January 18, 2005

Swampscott Town Hall, Douglas F.Allen Meeting Room

A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall in the Douglas F. Allen Meeting on Tuesday, January 18, 2005 Chairman, Daniel R. Santanello, opened the meeting at 7:30p.m.

Attendance: Chairman, Daniel R. Santanello, Selectmen Marc R. Paster, William R. Hyde, Sr, Charles D. Baker and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.

Recognition:

Chief Lawrence Galante attended along with family, friends and co-workers to honor him on his recent retirement.  The Board of Selectmen presented a plaque to Chief Galante and recognized him for his thirty- plus year career with the Swampscott Fire Department and thanked him for his dedication to the Town of Swampscott. 

Discussion:

Mr. Marc Miller, Assistant Town Council introduction to the Board which welcomed him.

Resident Gene Bardon spoke on his request to have the state do a survey on speed and the amount of traffic on Paradise Road including turn lights into the entrance of the mall. Andrew Maylor, Town Administrators has agreed to call the state to check on these services.

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on new state law that prohibits separate mooring fees for residents and non-residents. The Town’s Harbormaster has been asked to report back to the Board with their recommendations on this change.

Update: 

Chairman Santanello read a resignation letter received from Public Health Nurse, June Blake effective January 31, 2005.

Chairman Santanello read a resignation letter from Assistant Assessor, Michael Tumulty effective February 4, 2005.

Chairman Santanello read letter from William Bush announcing his retirement as Recreation Coordinator.

Shannon Larson and Dave Gendell, Representatives  of National Grid the parent company of Massachusetts Electric Co. attended the meeting to make clear their company’s position regarding the Rail Trail. Massachusetts Electric position has recently become firmer that unless 100 percent of the abutters sign on to endorse the trail that they would not participate. Upon the suggestion of Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator Massachusetts Electric would be willing in the future to return for another discussion if needed.

Appointment:

The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Paster to appoint John Picariello to School Project Oversight Committee seconded by Selectman Hyde.

The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Paster to appoint Carole Rizzo to School Project Oversight Committee seconded by Selectman Baker.

The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Hyde to appoint Rob Dandreo to School Project Oversight Committee seconded by Selectman Baker.

Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to allow the American Legion Post 57, Pine Street permission to display a 105 MM Howitzer Static Display seconded by Selectman Baker.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Baker to approve invoice for Goulston & Storrs in the amount of $1673.63 for services through November 2004 seconded by Selectman Paster 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve donation of two potted plants to be placed in front of the monument at Humphrey Street from Paolina Lepore to the Town seconded by Selectman Baker.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve meeting minutes from November 9, 2004, November 23, 2004 and December 21, 2004 seconded by Selectman Hyde.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Baker to approve a Common Victuallers License for China Green, 203 Burrill Street seconded by Selectman Paster.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve request from Swampscott Art Association to allow a A-frame sign to promote a show and reception to be held at Marian Court seconded by Selectman Hyde. 

Town Administrator’s Report:

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator briefly spoke on the fiscal 2006 budget which is required to balanced and submitted to the Board by March 1, 2005 t which will end up with a spending reduction between five and six percent in order to coincide with projected revenues. Department heads have been asked to submit a budget that is level funded and one that is with a 10% reduction.
Selectman’s Time:
Selectman Santanello wished the New England Patriots good luck on the upcoming Super Bowl.

Selectman Paster asked that residents check in on their neighbors during the inclement weather.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to adjourn meeting at 10:00P.M. seconded by Selectman Hyde.

Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant 

